
MARBLEHEAD BOARD OF HEALTH 

 
MINUTES, November 14, 2017 

 

Present:  Chm. Michelle Gottlieb, Todd Belfbecker, Helaine Hazlett, Andrew Petty, Director 

Also Present: Sarah Bellino, Esq. 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:32 pm.  

 

Public Participation: 

 

Allen Waller of 159 Atlantic Avenue came before Board asking about landfill closure and transfer station 

project. 

 

60 Prospect Street / Ms. Diane T. Devine – Postponed Hearing from October 10, 2017 on the Emergency 

Condemnation and Order to vacate 60 Prospect Street, Marblehead Massachusetts. 

 

MOTION to order Diane Devine to vacate the property, secure the property, and abate the nuisance.  On a 

polled vote the Board voted as follows: Mrs. Hazlett, in favor; Dr. Belfbecker, in favor; Ms. Gottlieb, in 

favor. 

 

Public Hearing on changes to curbside trash barrel limit: Two 35 gallon trash barrel limit or 70 gallons 

total. 

 

MOTION to amend the Solid Waste Regulation to a two 35 gallon trash barrel limit or 70 gallons total.  

Effective January 1, 2018.  On a polled vote the Board voted as follows: Dr. Belfbecker, in favor; Mrs. 

Hazlett, in favor; Ms. Gottlieb, in favor. 

 

Public Hearing on Chapter 217-10 B. State Sanitary Code, Chapter X Minimum Standards for Food 

Establishments, 105 CMR 590.00 2013 Food Code: instituting a latex glove regulation to all food 

establishments. 

 

MOTION to not allow the use of latex gloves by persons who handle food.  Fines will be imposed.  

Effective March 1, 2018.  On a polled vote the Board voted as follows:  Dr. Belfbecker, in favor; Mrs. 

Hazlett, in favor; Ms. Gottlieb, in favor. 

 

Andrew told the Board that he received a petition from the commercial lobstermen of Marblehead asking to 

set aside space for the winter time for lobster trap storage at the Transfer Station.  The Board decided to 

have this item placed on the December agenda. 

 

Michelle read aloud a thank you note from Helaine Hazlett and family for the donation made from the 

Health Department in memory of her mother. 

 

MOTION to participate in the proposal for the Municipal Board of Health Tobacco and Public Health 

Policy Programs.  On a polled vote the Board voted as follows:  Mrs. Hazlett, in favor; Dr. Belfbecker, in 

favor; Ms. Gottlieb, in favor. 

 

Meeting minutes of October 10
th

 were approved with corrections. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:51 pm. 

 



Andrea Flaxer 

Senior Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


